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Parish Council President’s Update 
Evangelos Fragos 

 
 

 
My Fellow parishioners,  
 

Greetings! 
 
I hope that everyone is staying safe and healthy during this unprecedented time. COVID-19 has impacted us in ways 

nobody could have anticipated. I feel truly blessed to know how many of us have had minimal damages in our Saint 
Nicholas family! While keeping your distance, I hope everyone is still trying to stay in touch! 
 

A way to stay in touch with Saint Nicholas is through our website! I hope you have had the opportunity to connect 
to our new website!  stnicholaswilmington.org. 
 

Fr. Steven has diligently worked to improve our website and make it very user friendly and interactive! On our web-
site you’ll see a link to our YouTube page as well as our 24/7 live streaming camera. Also, be sure to follow us 
when you check out our YouTube page. This will give you easier access to our page as well as improve our profile! 

You can watch all services here! You can re-watch services and sermons if you missed them! While you’re on our 
website be sure to check out Parish news, updates, and articles!  
 

We need your support during this difficult time. We are very thankful for your understanding. I want to remind you 
of a feature on our website, “light a candle and say a prayer.” This is an opportunity for you to say a blessing for 
your family, friends, health, safety, among all other things! Please check this out. Thank you all for your donations. 

This is a wonderful feature that allows us to feel present at church from home.  
 
Great news! In the month of May, the Parish Council and the Executive Committee were able to finish negotiations 

and close on the purchase of 606 South College Road.  Our facility is now expanded and the “Big Step One” is com-
plete! We are all very excited about this and are working to spread our wings to our larger campus. We have a very 
dedicated team who will be working on our Growth and Planning Committee, along with Fr. Steven, to help guide 

us into both short- term and long-term plans for our new building. 
 
As of May 31, we reopened for Divine Liturgy and are following the protocols to keep our St. Nicholas family safe. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the church office for anything you may need! We realize this is a very trying time, 

please do not forget that we are here for you just as much as you are here for us!  
 
Everyone stay safe and healthy! Don’t forget to enjoy your summer! 

 

Back to Church with our “MASKS” 

 

   OUR  2020 Sunday School Graduates...Congratulations!!! 
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Treasurer 
Tina Bostic 

 
While we’ve been adhering to COVID-19 pandemic social distancing and juggling other impacts, Saint Nicholas 
continues to forge ahead in our plans.  With the purchase of the 606 College Rd. building and next steps we’ve 
had substantial donations ($125,000 and commitments to address repairs) supporting the long term vision of our 
community’s growth.  Thank you to all who have donated as it has truly set Saint Nicholas for success. 
 
If you would like to donate specific items or monetarily, please contact me at tinabostic4@yahoo.com.  
 
In April, the Audit Committee reviewed the 2019 financials and the Archdiocese Commitment allocation docu-
ments.  A few updates were made and in May the Archdiocese finalized the information we submitted and is 
used to calculate our 2021 commitments. 
 
In May we received our PPP money ($22,500) we applied for via the Small Business Administration federal 
money relief program to cover payroll coverage for 2.5 months. 
 
Operating Account: As of the end of April, our operating income/expenses YTD are in the positive.  We contin-
ue to see stewardship funds mailed in from many and we appreciate those who have been consistently giving.  
Since church attendance has dropped our candle and donation income has dropped significantly. You can light a 
virtual candle on line through our website. 
 

Stewardship:  We have reached 44% in commitments toward our goal.  Please complete you pledge cards and 
submit to the church so we can plan appropriately for activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you St. Nicholas for your continued support! 
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St. Nicholas Summer Camp 
Stella McTaggart 

summercampstnicholaswilmington@gmail.com 
 

With the direction given from our beloved Metropolis of At-

lanta, our Summer Camp, originally scheduled for June 2020, 

will have to be cancelled.  This is in accordance to CDC and 

State Health Guidelines currently in effect.  I had prayed we 

would have been able to continue as planned; however, our 

Saint Nicholas Family needs to adhere to the health and safety 

measures put in place.   
 

I would like to give a BIG THANK YOU to all the volunteers 

who had committed their time to this Ministry. Our children 

are so blessed to have you in their lives. 
 

If you would like to volunteer for Summer 2021, please con-

tact me at summercampstnicholaswilmington@gmail.com.  
 

THANK YOU for your continued support of our annual Sum-

mer Camp!  We cannot wait to see our kids learning about our 

Faith in a fun and fruitful environment next summer.  May 

God protect us all His Servants. 

 
Philoptochos 

Enosis Chapter #5027 
Maria Stasios 

 

We greet you in thanksgiving that we are once again able to be 
together in our beloved St Nicholas church sanctuary, wor-
shiping together as a family.  We miss you all! 
 
While this Lenten season was different than in years past, we 
continue to thank you for your support of our recent modified 
projects. 
 
We were able to generate income with our Lenten Soup Sales 
and sponsoring of Lilies to decorate the sanctuary for Pascha.   
Snack Packs were made during a Family Night prior to the 
social distancing order, and were distributed to Nourish NC 
just in time for an urgent community need 

 
Through your generosity, we have recently provided $3250.00 
to local charities, including the Wilmington office of the Dia-
per Bank of NC, First Fruits Ministry, the Food Bank of East-
ern and Central NC, and to Nourish NC.   
 
Financial contributions of $2250.00 were sent to our Philopto-
chos National Obligations including the Autism Fund, Cancer 
Fund, Holy Cross/Hellenic College Lenten Event, national 
Philoptochos Social Services, St. Photios Shrine, and St. 
Basil’s Academy in NY. 
 
All of this is possible through the efforts of our entire parish. 
It takes many hands to do the good works of Philoptochos.  If 
you have not yet part of our ministry, we invite you to com-
plete a membership card.  Regrettably, we have had to cancel 
this year’s remaining General Meetings as well as our End of 
Year Social.   

Although not meeting in person, we have made available a 
podcast by Fr. Nicholas Louh in Jacksonville FL, we continue 
to provide 40-day blessing packets to our new mothers, and 
we have tried to maintain both email and phone contact with 
our members. Please let us know if you’d like a personal 
phone call just to talk or to share a need.  
 
Again, our sincere thanks to you all, and we look forward to 
seeing you all again soon! 
 
 

Policies for the Safety of Youth and Children 
Stella McTaggart 

 

Do you know what is a “Certified Youth Worker?”  If yes, 

GREAT!  If no, let me share: Only Certified Youth Workers 

and participating Children and/or Youth are eligible to 

participate in Youth Ministry Programs and Events. There 

will be no exceptions. 
 

We have 67 Certified Youth Workers for our Church.  These 

adults can participate in any youth event in the entire Archdio-

cese of America.  BRAVO!!  As of the latest tally we are 

TIED for THIRD PLACE with Maitland/Orlando in the Me-

tropolis for the largest number of volunteers who have com-

pleted all 3 steps to become Certified Youth Workers.  Way to 

go!! 
 

For those who are already certified: you will have to re-

register for the upcoming Ecclesiastical Year.  Watch for more 

information coming to the email used for registration. 
 

For anyone who would like to join our list of Certified Youth 

Workers, our Open Enrollment Registration Period for the up-

coming Ecclesiastical Year begins June 1 and lasts until Au-

gust 31, 2020. To register just go to https://

forms.gle/4t46jHYonrp4FHst9  and fill out the 4 easy 

questions.  This is STEP 1 in the process.  Briefly, STEP 

2 is watching online training and taking tests at home.  

STEP 3 is paying for and completing a background check 

SPECIFICALLY for this program.  Other background 

checks cannot be substituted for the PRAESIDIUM/

ARMATUS background check. 
 

THANK YOU so much to anyone who is considering joining 

out list of Certified Youth Workers. 
 

If you have any questions about this process, please contact 

me at youthsafety@stnicholaswilmington.org 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:summercampstnicholaswilmington@gmail.com
mailto:summercampstnicholaswilmington@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/4t46jHYonrp4FHst9
https://forms.gle/4t46jHYonrp4FHst9
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CONGRATULATIONS 
 

On May 31, 2020, we held a congrat-
ulatory ceremony after Divine Liturgy 
to our 2020 High school graduates: 
Kosmos Boutis  JT Burgee, Maria 
Katris, Perry Saffo, Georgia The-
odoropoulos, and Joshua Zaharis. 
May their future and all their endeav-
ors be blessed.  
 

On March 1, we held a 40-day blessing for baby Paul Spiro Jr., 
son of Paul & Colleen Loukas. ΝΑ ΣΑΣ ΖἨΣΕΙ!! 
 

On March 14, Dana Baigre was Baptized into the Orthodox 
Faith. Her proud sponsor is Nicole Mastroyiannis. AXΙΟΑ! 
 

On April 4, 2020,  we held a 40-day blessing for baby George 
son of Jimmy & Georgia Sarris  ΝΑ ΣΑΣ ΖHΣΕΙ!! 
 

On April 19, Jeff Glenn was Chrismated into the Orthodox 
faith.  His proud sponsors are Jimmy and Maria Stasios - 
ΑΧΙΟΥΣ!! 
 

On April 25, Elizabeth McGowan was Chrismated into the Or-
thodox faith. Her proud sponsor is Pam Calhoun - ΑΧΙΟΑ!!! 
 

On April 25, we held the Baptism of Maria Isabella daughter of 
John Stephen and Elizabeth McGowan to the proud Godpar-
ents Nick and Tia Saffo.  AXIOYΣ!! 
 

May 17 we held a 40-day blessing for baby Chase son of 
Shanon and Brandon Kelly. ΝΑ ΣΑΣ ΖHΣΕΙ!! 
 

For all the people celebrating their birth, anniversary and name 
day in the month of June may you have many happy and  
healthy years ahead to enjoy God’s many blessings!! 

 
PLEASE PRAY 

 

Please Pray for those who are ill, recovering, and/or 
homebound: 

Louis Andrews, Angelo Angeledes, Georgia Apostolou, 
Shelby Biancaniello (Sue Lawler's daughter), Bobby Bobon 
(brother of Sue Lawler, Carlos Brunetti, Nicholas & Margie 
Devolas; Sue Fokakis (Autumn Care), Demitra George, Lea 
Khoury, Lambra Koklanaris, Olga Mancuso, Calvin 
McGowan,  Mary Compos Marmaras (Cypress Pointe), 
Dorothy Manolukas, Maria Padgett-Velaetis, Anne Bakalis 
Pinkston, Claire Skarpenzos, Pat Skinner, Tom Souflas, Peg-
gy Stephanou, Kyriaki Thomas, Vasilios Vogiatzis, Mary 
Ann Wall 
 
Please email breynoldgm@gmail.com to add/remove some-
one from the list. The names will stay on our prayer list for 
40 days unless we’re called to remove. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SYMPATHIES  & MEMORIALS 
 

In April, Mary Ann Vavalette’s brother George Elfter passed 
away peacefully n Virginia. Eternal be his memory. 
 

We extend our condolences to Theodora Podia (and Brother 
Nikolaos Papadimitriou) of the Falling Asleep in the Lord of 
Theodora's mother, "Kuriaki", on the Island of Chios on May 
May the Lord grant the family comfort during these difficult 
days and may their faith bring them peace.ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΗΣ Η 
ΜΝΗΜΗ - Eternal be her memory! 
 

John Hadzitheodorou, Koumbaro of Stacey and Bill Paplitskas, 
passed away in hope of resurrection on May 13, 2020 at 3 pm 
to COVID-19 in NJ.  John put up a valiant fight while in 
ICU.  Please pray for the repose of his soul.ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η 
ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 
 

We would like to extend our deepest sympathy to Larry and 
Helen Flowers for the passing of their brother, Jimmy Flowers 
on May 21 in Live Oak, Florida. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ 
Eternal be his memory.  
 

On March 25,  a 4 year Memorial was prayed for Annivas The-
odoropoulos father of Alexandros Theodoropoulos. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ 
ΤΟΥ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 
 

On March 3, a 25-year Memorial was prayed for Georgia 
Meimaridis, mother of Daphne Snow. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΗΣ Η 
ΜΝΗΜΗ Eternal be hermemory! 
 

On March 8, a 3-year Memorial was prayed for Pantelis 
Miliotis father of Manny Miliotis. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η 
ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 
 

On May 10, a 5-year Memorial was prayed for Plato The-
ophilos husband of Renee Theophilos. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η 
ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 
 

On May 10, a 14-year Memorial was prayed for Peter Sotiriou 
father of Irene Sotiriou Vogiatzis.  
ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 
 

On May 17, a 10-year Memorial was prayed for John Fra-
gos.father of Evangelos Fragos. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ 
– Eternal be his memory! 
 

On May 17, we held a special prayer service for all cur-
rent Ahepa members and those who have passed 
away. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥΣ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be their 
memory! 
 

On May 17, we remembered those who perished in the Pontian 
Genocide between 1914-1923. ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥΣ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ 
May their memory be eternal.    
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FUNDRAISER  IN PARTNERSHIP WITH DOWLESS  PEACH ORCHARD 

 

Saint Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church is having a fundraiser the first week of July 10th. We would love for all to participate 
in this so please let your friends and family know. 

 

Benefits to partnering with Dowless Peach Orchard: 

  Provide a service to our parishioners. 

 Supporting local farms by buying local. 

 Bringing the produce directly to us – Save on delivery fees & tax. 

 Offers an opportunity to donate to the church. 
 

On the pre-scheduled date & time, there will be a drive thru set up to pick up orders. 

Please place your order in advance by calling, turning in this order form or emailing the office. Fruit is handpicked so ad-
vanced payment is preferred and can be by cash, check or credit card. If you cannot make the date & time we can hold your 
produce at the church. 
  

ITEMS AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE 

 

◻︎ ½ Bushel peaches (25 lbs.)  32.00 

◻︎ peach cider    6.00   

◻︎ peach syrup    6.00    

◻︎ peach vinaigrette   6.00 

◻︎ peach salsa    6.00 

◻︎ peach jam    6.00 

◻︎ jalapeno peach jam   6.00 

◻︎ amaretto peach jam   6.00 

◻︎ cinnamon pear jam           8.00 

◻︎ fig jam     6.00 

◻︎ muscadine vinaigrette   6.00 

◻︎ muscadine jam    6.00 

◻︎ scuppernong jam   6.00 

◻︎ No sugar added grape jelly  6.00  

◻︎ blueberry jam    6.00 

◻︎ pint of Blueberries (if available)  4.00 

 

Name & Contact#:_________________________________________________________ 

 

Subtotal:____________________ 

 

Donation (minimum 5%):_________________ 

 

TOTAL:_______________ 
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THE 75TH ANNIVERSARY GALA WEEKEND IS STILL ON! MAKE SURE AND SEND 

BACK YOUR RSVP SLIPS TO HELP US FINALIZE OUR ARRANGEMENTS FOR THIS 

MONUMENTAL OCCASION. FORMAL INVITATIONS WILL BE MAILED IN JULY.   

RSVP FOR THE GALA 
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28th Annual Wilmington Greek Festival  
 

This year’s festival, previously scheduled for May 15-17  has been moved to October 9-11 2020 in  response to the 

necessary restrictions related to the COVID-19 outbreak.  The festival committee’s preparation has been suspended 

until July; however, all of our key suppliers and vendors have been secured for our new date in October.  For up-

dates on the festival, be sure to visit the church website or follow us on social media. You can find us on twitter 

@greek_nc or on Instagram @wilmington_greek_fesitival. 
 

 

We are excited to announce the addition of the first annual festival run/walk “Run for the Gyro” which will be held 

on Saturday, October 10th on the campus of UNCW across from the church.  The festival 

is partnering with Go-Time of Wilmington to hold the event. Interested par ticipants 

will be able to register on the Go-Time website and will receive a race T-shirt and be eli-

gible for prizes including private classes at Orange Theory.  Orange Theory, a race spon-

sor, will also host the race registration and pick-up which will be from 4pm – 6pm on Fri-

day October 9th at their Orange Theory south location at The Pointe.  For more infor-

mation or if you would like to volunteer, please reach out to Daphne Snow, Mary Beth 

Miliotis or Manny Miliotis. 
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Fr. Steven Klund 
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Argiro Brown 
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Katerina Katsikis 
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Doris King 
Lee King 
Melissa Kirkby 
Anita Kratsa 
Jessica Lawler 
Emmanuel Lionikis 
Athanasia Lionikis 
Anestis Logothetis 
Courtney Malahias 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Georgia Marmaras 

Sia Mayorga 
Diane McGowan 
Pauline McHugh 
Thomas McHugh 
Lea McHugh 
Stella McTaggart 
MaryBeth Miliotis 
Manny Miliotis 
Alex Miliotis 
Stacey Papalitskas 
Eleni Pappamihiel 
Joyce Patsalos 
Anastasia Perk 
Fred Perk 
Benjalee Pittman 
Alexia Porzio 
Maia Porzio 
Danielle Poulos 
Athena Poulos 
Marianne Psilos 
Michael Rallis 
Debra Rallis 
Connie Ronner 
Tia Saffo 
Cassie Snow 
Jim Stasios 
Alexandros Theodoropoulos 
Irene Voneiff 
Joseph Weatherly 
John Whitley 
Helen Whitley 
Matthew Wickersham 
Kitsa Wiersteiner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church’s Certified Youth Workers 

as of April 9, 2020 

Visit https://www.goarch.org/safety for more information 

https://www.goarch.org/safety
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June 2020 ● Ιοὐνιος 2020  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

3 
 
 

4 5 
 

 

6  
Saturday of the 
Souls 
 
 

9:30 AM  Divine 
Liturgy 
 
Happy Birthday!! 
Father Steven!! 

 

1 

7 PM  Choir 
Rehearsal via 
Zoom 

2 

7 

PENTACOST 
 
8:45 AM Orthros 
10 AM  Divine Liturgy 
11 AM Sunday School 
11:15 AM Memorial 
Georgia Macris 

8 
 

7 PM  Choir 
Rehearsal via 
Zoom 

9 10 
 

 

11 12 
4 PM Wedding 
 

13 
9:00 AM - 3 PM 
Journey to Marriage 
Seminar 

14 
 

8:45 AM Orthros 
10 AM Divine Liturgy 
 
 

15 
 

7 PM  Choir 
Rehearsal via 
Zoom 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 

17 
 
 
 

18 

 
 
 
 

19 20 
 
 

21 
 

8:45 AM Orthros 
10 AM Divine Liturgy 

22 
 

7 PM Choir 
Rehearsal via 
Zoom  

23 
 

7PM COM Meet-
ing 
 

24 
Nativity of John 
the Baptist 
 
9:30 AM Divine 
Liturgy  
 

25 
 
 

26 
 
 

27 

27 
 

8:45 AM  Orthros 
10 AM  Divine Liturgy 
 
 

28 
 

7 PM  Choir 
Rehearsal via 
Zoom 

29 
 

 

30 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
http://

www.stnicholaswilmington
.org/ParishCalendar.html 

For the most updated   
calendar, please visit: 

http://www.stnicholaswilmington.org/ParishCalendar.html
http://www.stnicholaswilmington.org/ParishCalendar.html
http://www.stnicholaswilmington.org/ParishCalendar.html
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